18th July 2025

www.wimboldsleyprimaryschool.co.uk

@WimboldsleyCPS



# AU REVOIR MADAME CLARKE!

It is with great sadness but also much excitement for our fabulous Madame Clarke, that we begin to say our farewells this week as we prepare for her retirement from Wimboldsley at the end of this academic year.

Mrs Clarke is a face that many of you will have known for a number of years and I am sure that I can speak on behalf of all our staff, pupils and families when I say she is certainly going to be missed. We do however, sincerely wish her all the best for this exciting new chapter of her life which will be full of new experiences and making lots of precious memories with her beloved husband Ken, children and grandchildren.

























20th June 2025

www.wimboldsleyprimaryschool.co.uk

@WimboldsleyCPS



Tell here we are again - almost at the end of another academic year and one that all our pupils, staff and families should be extremely proud of. Every day the hard work, dedication and enthusiasm put into our fantastic school from everyone involved is what makes Wimboldsley the special and wonderful school that it is. I am certain that next year will follow in the footsteps of this one and we hope that you all have a very well deserved summer break doing all of the things that make you happy. We, again, want to wish our current Year 6s all the very best for their next chapter and just know that they will continue to do themselves proud, as always. See you when we return to school on Wednesday 3rd September.



### **Goodbye Year 6**

Next week will be very emotional for Year 6 as they enjoy their leaver's lunch with Nicky and then take part in their Leaver's assembly. They will present memories about their time at Wimboldsley as well as premièring their leaver's Video Star. They have already enjoyed their Leaver's Day out this week - bowling and laser quest. Thank you for being fabulous! Good Luck at High school Year 6 - we know you'll be amazing.







### **GOOD LUCK**

We would like to wish a huge GOOD LUCK to Mrs Whiston as she leaves to begin her one year secondment in Congleton. We will miss you lots but know you will smash your new role.

### **THANK YOU**

We would like to say a huge thank you to Mrs Thornhill as she leaves us for pastures new this week. She has been a wonderful addition to Acorn Class, teaching whilst Mrs Whiston has been on secondment at another school. We thank her for all she has done and wish her well in the future.

## Join the Summer Reading Challenge from Saturday 5 July

reading books over the Summer Holidays.

You can join the challenge online or at

your local library.

Visit your library for your rewards and to book in for free special events such as animal handling, circus skills and fun science.



Cheshire West & Chester Council
Libraries

www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/read

DON'T FORGET - WE RETURN TO SCHOOL ON WEDNESDAY 3RD SEPTEMBER

### **Champion Caydee**

Year 6 student Caydee completed the final swim of her challenge this weekend. Caydee set herself a target to 'Swim a mile for an SEND Smile' and raise funds to help SEND at our school. She absolutely smashed her initial mile goal, reaching 2 MILES 93 metres! It's a huge achievement for Caydee and she can't wait to donate the total raised - over an incredible £1000 - to school. Well done Caydee we are so proud of you.







### **Graduation Day**

Our wonderful Acorn Class graduated with honours today when they took part in a very special graduation ceremony in school. They welcomed their families in to share the special celebration and to see just how far they have all come in the last year. They have now proved they are ready to take on Year 1!

Well done Acorns.

### **Maths Competition**

A team of Year 5 boys took part in an inter-school maths competition at Middlewich High School last week. They were faced with several rounds comprising of some challenging problems but did absolutely brilliantly. Well done boys.







Have a wonderful Summer break everyone!







### French Cafe Year 6 welcomed their families

into school this week to join them in the French Cafe. Guided by Madame Clarke, they offered delicious treats such as croissants and brioche as well as other light refreshments.



